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NOTICE OF MOTION

SUBMITTED BY COUNCILLOR: Cr Jenny McKay
COUNCIL MEETING: Ordinary 18 October 2012

| hereby notify of my intention to move the following motion at the

Ordinary Meeting to take place on Thursday, 18 October 2012:

That Council authorise the Chief Executive Officer to approve the use of
$5,000 of Councillor Emergent Capital works and Minor Operational Works
allocation towards the restoration costs of the Montville Village Hall.
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To all Councillors and Executive Directors:

| hereby notify that Cr Jenny McKay intends to move the motion as shown
above at the Ordinary Meeting to be held on 18 October 2012.

Acting Chief Ex ive Officer Date

COUNCILLOR COMMENT

Montville Village Association is a voluntary organisation that looks after the
Montville Village Hall, which is owned, managed and maintained by the
residents of Montville.

The Montville Hall Association was successful in receiving a grant of $50,000
from the State Government under the condition that they raised dollar for
dollar.

The Association has sold tickets, received bequeaths and donations and has
even begged, borrowed but not stolen in their efforts to raise this much




needed cash. They are exhausted from their efforts and are just short $5,000
off meeting the State Government requirement for the funding.

The Montville Village Hall began life as a School of Arts Hall in 1898. Over the
years it has been managed by the Country Women's Association and the
Returned Servicemen’s League before being deeded to the Montville Village
Association. It was heritage listed in 2009 and is regarded as one of the more
significant, historic buildings in the iconic precinct from Mapleton to Montville.

This is a significant and iconic structure that needs to be maintained for future
generation to appreciate and utilise.




